DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS
Prescott VA Medical Center
500 North Highway 89
Prescott, Arizona 86313

10/10/17 In Reply Refer To: 649/07B

Chief Dan Doyle

Lake Havasu Police Department
2360 McCulloch Blvd. North
Lake Havasu, AZ. 86403

Dear Chief Doyle,

The Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) requires Veterans Affairs Police Departments to
maintain current written support agreements with all local law enforcement agencies.

All Community Based Outpatient Clinic (CBOC) facilities under the control or ownership of the
Department of Veterans Affairs, Prescott VA Medical Center, including the Lake Havasu
Outpatient Clinic at 2035 Mesquite Avenue #D, Lake Havasu City, AZ. 86403, are under
proprietary jurisdiction. This jurisdiction grants local civil police agencies full rights to exercise
law enforcement functions on VA property.

Although our VA Police Officers are highly trained and experienced meeting most disturbances
and other related police functions without the need for civil intervention or assistance, we
currently do not staff our Lake Havasu CBOC with VA Police Officers. Therefore, it is
necessary that the VA relies on your agency for specific law enforcement needs. These needs
would include, but may not be limited to the following situations when your department’s
assistance would be requested:

a. Any panic or intrusion alarm activation from the Lake Havasu Outpatient Clinic.

b. Crimes requiring a police response including but not limited to, assaults, disturbances,
robberies, etc.

Should any VA Police Officer, while on duty at the Lake Havasu Outpatient Clinic, be involved
in a shooting, the FBI will be notified immediately. If the FBI response is delayed, this
agreement establishes inter-agency support for the VA Police to receive assistance from the Lake
Havasu Police Department for establishing, preserving, and controlling the crime scene, until
relieved by the lead investigative Federal Agency.

Please sign both copies as indicated below if you concur with this support agreement (retaining
one copy for your files and returning the second copy to us).

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter or any issue, please feel free to
contact me at (928) 717-7484.



We look forward to maintaining a close and professional working relationship with your
department.

Sincerely,

BAidn E. uman, Chief
Veterans Affairs Police

[ concur with this agreement:

Dan Doyle, Chief Date
Lake Havasu Police Department

VHA Core Values: Trust - Respect - Commitment - Compassion - Excellence




